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DELIVERED ELECTRONICALLY 
 
March 29, 2023 
 
Eric Miller, Sr. VP and General Counsel 
The University of Vermont Medical Center 
462 Shelburne Road, Suite 301 
Burlington, VT 05401 
 
Eric Schultheis, Staff Attorney 
Charles Becker, Staff Attorney 
Sam Peisch, Health Policy Analyst 
Office of the Health Care Advocate, Vermont Legal Aid 
264 North Winooski Avenue 
Burlington, VT 05401 
 
RE: Docket No. GMCB-004-23con, Development of Outpatient Surgery Center on Tilley 

Drive, Project cost: $129,640,703 
  
Dear Parties: 
  
In accordance with 18 V.S.A. § 9440(c)(7), the Board has found good cause to extend its allotted 
time to rule on AFT-VT’s request for Interested Party or Amicus status in the above referenced 
docket. UVMMC submitted a reply to AFT-VT’s request after the close of business on Monday, 
March 13, 2023. Further, the Board required additional information from AFT-VT to make its 
final determination on AFT-VT’s request. The Board will issue its ruling on or before April 17, 
2023. 
  
If any party wishes to file comments on AFT-VT’s March 27 response to the Board’s questions, 
they should do so no later than 4:30 PM on Monday, April 3, 2023. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/  Donna Jerry 
 
Senior Health Policy Analyst 
 
cc:   Laura Beliveau, Staff Attorney, GMCB 
 AFT-VT (via email) 


